Dear Pastor and families of the Church: Receive a cordial greeting from the country of Panama and a great thanks for the investment you make in giving us your financial support and praying for the missionary work in this country.

The recovery from the accident I had, has been very satisfactory. I had surgery on April 7th. I had a screw placed on my right ankle and staples in my left foot where I had the two fissures. Surgery was not necessary on the heel, but they put a cast over the foot, which the orthopedist ordered I should carry for five weeks. I still cannot walk, but I can stand up for a few minutes and take small steps. I feel pain, which is normal due to the ligaments, nerves, and muscles contracted due to the impact of the blow; The doctor tells me that the swelling is normal, and I have already tried to drive and have no problems with it; it even serves as therapy for me. Again, I appreciate your prayers for my recovery as I have progressed remarkably quickly; I hope to walk smoothly soon.

The work of God has not stopped; on the contrary, the church was activated much more by the current situation. Everyone contributed their part to the ministry, and we even commissioned some to baptize the converts. Also, more preachers arose than I thought the church had, mainly young and old, including soul winners. Thank God I can also preach from the wheelchair in every service and informed that some 76 people made professions of faith in soul-winning, and some baptized.

On the other hand, my wife continues with her agenda with the sisters, where they had over 40 women gathered at their Mother's Day meeting and had a great time in fellowship.

Thank you for praying for the request of our children's school; the Lord has answered the prayers, and a person helped us with a large part of that need, and they are already in class again. In addition, I want to thank the financial help for medical expenses, medications, tests, and other things that we had due to the accident. We were blessed deeply by our Sending Church in Long Beach and other churches in the state of California. We appreciate your generosity and help. We also thank all those who have a part in this ministry by supporting us each month.

Currently, the church is preparing to have our Youth and Foundations conference in June; we are all in high spirits inviting people and making preparations. We will have the evangelist Rafael Fiesco and Pastor Gerardo Andrade with us on those days; Pray for us that people can know Christ and others will grow in their faith.

Thank you, once again, for reading our missionary report and praying for us and for your financial help, which is always of great value. God bless you and continue to use you to support the missionary work in Panama City.

Rodrigo Contreras

Missionary in Panamá

If you want to support us, you can do it through the Bank of America (California) to the checking account #2711202438 in the name of Rodrigo Contreras or Danyra Contreras. Or you can support us through the agency Central Missionary Clearinghouse PO Box 219228 Houston Tx 77218-9228. Or through Pay Pal @RODRIGOC183. Or Through Cash App \$RODRIGOECR or Through Zelle using rodrigoecrr@hotmail.com.